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April 26, 2023

Micah Salkind

Deputy Director

Arts, Culture and Tourism
444 \Westminster Street
Providence, Rl 02903

Dear Mr. Salkind, Art and City Life Commissioners, and the ACT team,

Please accept this letter as a formal notification of my resignation as Vice Chair of the Art in City
Life Commission for the City of Providence, effective today, Wednesday April 26, 2023.

Thank you very much for giving me the opportunity to serve and give input these past three
years. It has been an honor to be a part of the work that is committed to providing local artists
the platforms, opportunities and financial resources needed to thrive in the city. It has truly
been a pleasure giving back to my community in this way.

I wish the Art in City Life Commission continued success in advocating for public art in the city
and in supporting the work of the Department of Arts, Culture and Tourism.

All the best,

Adrienne Adeyemi
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